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This month we wrapped up our science unit on matter by making ice cream using liquid nitrogen. The kids had a blast!





We are also beginning our unit on celebrations around the world. Students are leaning about artifacts and primary documents that can be used to learn about other cultures. The week of December 12th, students will be rotating to different second grade teachers to learn about holidays celebrated around the world, including Christmas, Chinese New Year, Hanukkah, Kwanza, St. Nicholas Day, and more!





Upcoming Events





Thursday, December 22nd: No School, teacher workday


Friday, December 23rd: First day of winter break!





		





Making CONNections 





As temperatures continue to drop, please be sure students are sent to school with warm clothes for recess! It is very helpful if clothing items like jackets are labeled with first and last names in case they are left on the playground, in the cafeteria, etc. 


. 


If your student is buying excessive snacks, this can run their accounts down pretty quickly. Any student lacking funds for lunch is served fruits, vegetables and water.











December in Second Grade!


December is a very busy month as we continue to plug through second quarter material!





Reading: We are learning all about using context clues to figure out the meaning of important words. We are applying these skills in informational texts!


Writing: This month we are conducting research about a holiday (self selected). Second grade authors will then be creating an informational book to teach people all about the holiday they researched!


Math: Second grade mathematicians are learning all about different strategies to be used in addition and subtraction problems with 2 digit numbers. These strategies include quick draw, expanded addition/subtraction, representation with base ten blocks, and show all totals. Students should be able to solve a problem using multiple strategies to check their answers!





Technology Connections 


 


This month we celebrate computer science week and take part in the “Hour of Code.”  Students can continue to play fun games to practice at home! Just go to: � HYPERLINK "http://buffsclass.weebly.com/" �http://buffsclass.weebly.com/� and click on the CODE icon. Students learned about the importance of coding and watched a special announcement about computer programming from President Obama!














Classroom Connection 
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